
UNION COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS 
PUBLIC NOTICE REGARDING  

THE WESTFIELD ANNUAL SCHOOL BOARD ELECTION - APRIL 15, 2025 
 
The Westfield Annual School Board Election is scheduled for April 15, 2025.  Polls are open on 
Election Day 7:00am to 8pm.  For more information regarding polling locations, you may contact the 
Union County Board of Elections at 908-527-4123, your municipal clerk’s office or visit the New 
Jersey Division of Elections website at https://voter.njsvrs.com/elections/polling-lookup.html or 
www.ucnj.org/ucboe.    
 
The following mail-in ballot drop boxes will be open for this election: The Colleen Fraser Building, 
300 North Avenue East, Westfield, NJ; The Union County Administration Building at the corner of 
Rahway Avenue and Elizabethtown Plaza, Elizabeth, NJ; and The Union County Board of Elections, 
271 North Broad Street, Elizabeth, NJ. 
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